
   
 

July 11, 2021 
  
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
  
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary  
Missouri Public Service Commission  
P.O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102  
  
RE:   The Empire District Electric Company (“Empire”) 

General Rate Case Filing – Case No. ER-2021-0312 
  
Dear Judge Woodruff:  
  

On May 28, 2021, Empire submitted direct testimony and revised rate schedules, which 
have since been suspended by the Commission. Following its initial general rate case submission, 
Empire discovered an error in its proposed Large Power Time-of-Use pilot (Schedule LPT). In 
particular, changes are necessary to the proposed PSC Mo No. 6, Section 2, Original Sheet No. 4b 
to properly define Billing Demand to be applicable only to the on-peak time period. I am 
submitting herewith, in electronic form, a substitute tariff sheet to correct this error. A redline 
version is also being provided for reference. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns regarding this substitute 

tariff submission, and please bring this filing to the attention of the Commissioners and the 
appropriate Commission personnel.  

  
            Sincerely,   
  

                      Diana Carter  
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Dean Cooper 
 The Office of the Public Counsel 
 Counsel for the Staff of the Commission 

 


	Diana Carter

